
 
 

ROOMING AND BOARDING HOUSE LICENSURE BOARD 
 

MINUTES 
Monday, December 9, 2013 

 
Chairperson Len Pugliese calls the meeting to order and requests for the Board Secretary to call 
the roll: 
 
Roll Call    Present/Absent 
 
Len Pugliese    Present 
 
Herb Herbst    Present 
 
Alyn Heim                                          Absent 
 
 
Also present at the dais:  Board Attorney, Al Rescinio and Board Secretary, Carina Santos. 
 
Silent Prayer 
Flag Salute 
 
“Fire exits are located in the direction I am indicating.  In case of fire, please move in a calm 
orderly manner to the nearest smoke-free exit as directed over the public address system.” 
 
Chairperson Len Pugliese announces that the notice requirements of R.S. 10:4-18 have been 
satisfied by the publication of the required advertisement in the Asbury Park Press on January 3, 
2013 and The Coaster on January 3, 2013, posting the notice on the board in the Municipal 
Complex and filing a copy of the said notice with the Municipal Clerk. 
 
Herb made a motion to approve the minutes from the November 4, 2013 meeting and Len 
seconded.  Motion adopted unanimously. 
 
The Board Secretary went through the correspondence.  
The Board goes over all the correspondence. 
Len suggests that Al mails the Committee a letter from the Board, thanking them for all the 
years. 
Chairman Len Pugliese thanked Albert and Carina for their dedication and efforts on behalf of 
the citizens of Neptune Township. Len indicated that it was his pleasure to work with them over 
the years and that he was happy that he had the opportunity to get to know them as professional 
colleagues and as friends. 
 
Len, on behalf of the Board, thanked Herb for his years of tireless service on the Board.  He 
indicated that Herb spent many years on the Board, dating back to the 1990s.  He reminded the 
Board members of how Herb successfully led the fight for the closing of numerous unsafe 
boarding houses in Ocean Grove.  Herb fought this fight on behalf of the residents of the 
boarding houses in particular and the residents of Ocean Grove in general.  This fight often put 
Herb at odds with those in powerful positions, but he did not waiver.  Because of his fortitude, 
today all the residents of Ocean Grove, boarding house residents and those not living in boarding 



house, have a better quality of life. Len commended Herb and thanked him for all he has done 
and for all he continues to do for his community. 
 
 
Herb made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Len seconded.  Motion adopted unanimously. 
 
 


